[image: image2.png]NSwW

‘GOVERNMENT







25 – 26 November 2024
NSW Ministerial Advisory Council on Ageing - Communique

The Ministerial Advisory Council on Ageing (MACA) held its sixth and final meeting for 2024 on 25 and 26 November at NSW Parliament House. 
The meeting included the following:
· A meeting with the four ageing peaks: Council on the Ageing NSW; Older Women’s Network NSW; Seniors Rights Service; and the Combined Pensioners and Superannuants Association to discuss the year’s activities and priorities for 2025 for all organisations.
· A review of MACA’s activities and achievements during 2024 and priorities for  MACA’s 2025 plan.
· Confirmation of MACA’s ongoing work in housing and homelessness, active and healthy ageing, and access and equity including a focus on accessible and affordable transport.
· Discussion on the value of partnerships and collaborations including with the other NSW advisory councils for Disability, Carers, Women as well as working with the NSW Ageing and Disability Commission.
· Discussion on the progress of MACA’s Ageing Symposium on 3 March 2025.
· Development of a First Nations round table in 2025 to inform all areas of MACAs work.
· Further work on the consultation of the draft NSW Homelessness Strategy 2025-2035.
The Hon Jodie Harrison MP, Minister for Seniors, attended the 26 November MACA meeting to discuss a range of issues affecting seniors including:
· An update on the successful Connecting Seniors grant recipients for 2025 who are expected to be announced before the end of 2024.
· Inviting other NSW Ministers to the 3 March 2025 Ageing Symposium.
· Many peak and other non-government organisations rely on volunteers and participation is yet to fully recover from the impacts of COVID-19.
· Ongoing discussions in NSW about silver level access standards in the National Construction Code.
· Interest in MACA’s First Nations roundtable proposed for 2025.
· The value of MACAs work in 2024 including multiple position papers, submissions and the Health Forum.
MACA’s next meeting will be in February 2025 in Sydney. This meeting will introduce up to four new MACA members appointed by the Minister.
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